
 
 

Dear School Community, 
 
A busy Term now reaches its conclusion and we have     
certainly crammed a lot of learning and fun into this one. 
We look forward to another successful Term when          
students return on Wednesday 26th April.  
 
Our STEM Incursions for the two senior classrooms were 
great last Friday. These were hosted by staff from the    
Bendigo Science & Discovery Centre and taught students 
the important concept of Digital CiƟzenship. This concept 
reinforced the important elements of being safe online 
and understanding that we all have a digital footprint and 
that any acƟviƟes that we undertake online can stay there 
forever.  
 
Our School Photos have now been completed yesterday 
and will be distributed to families next Term. The actual 
day is always a whirlwind, and I am constantly astounded 
when the photo proofs are shared with the school and we 
see so many tranquil beaming faces! We look forward to 
sharing these with you. 
 
Our Parents & Friends CommiƩee Easter Raffle has also 
been ‘run and won’ so please see the aƩached list of     
winners for our 24 amazing hampers. Thank you very much 
to everyone who donated goods and bought Ɵckets. We 
were pleasantly surprised that our pink bike was won by a 
family with two young girls! Our Bunnings Barbecue also 
requires an aŌernoon crew for Sunday 30th April so please 
let the school know if you are able to help out. We look 
forward to this and our School Pie Drive from the North 
End Bakehouse next Term.   
 
School has an early finish today at 2pm and our School  
Assembly begins at 1:45pm at the end of lunchƟme. Our   
Terrific Kid of the Term will be announced at Assembly, but 
we will share the winner in our first newsleƩer of next 
Term. 
 
As you may be aware, staff at school are aƩending four 
Professional Development days this year which will focus 
on the Berry Street EducaƟon Model (BSEM). The school is 
invesƟng in the BSEM to increase the capacity of staff to 

promote the posiƟve mental health and wellbeing of our 
students. To make sure that all of our school community 
are involved in this process, we have organised a BSEM  
Parent InformaƟon Evening to take place on Tuesday 2nd 
May in the second week of next Term. This is a fantasƟc 
model that prioriƟses student mental health and wellbeing, 
but it will only be successful if our whole school community 
knows what it is, embraces it and uses the same language 
to support our students. Please save the date and join us in 
supporƟng our students. 
 
Early next Term, we have Cross Country Running for all 
Grade 3-6 students on Friday 5th May and our Grade 5/6 
DOXA Urban Camp to Melbourne from Monday 8th to   
Friday 12th May. Permission Notes for both of these events 
will be distributed at the start of next Term. 
 
Our Congupna Cruzers soccer teams start on the first 
weekend of next Term and a ‘Boot Bank’ will be available 
for players to swap their old small boots for a larger used 
pair in the first week of next Term if you would like. 
 
Next Term we have our Pie Warmer operaƟonal for       
students to use so they can have hot lunches. All foodstuffs 
must be completely wrapped in foil and clearly labelled 
with the students’ name. 
 
On behalf of all staff at Congupna Primary School, I would 
like to wish all of our school community a very Happy   
Easter. Please enjoy the Ɵme away from work with your 
families enjoying the beauƟful Autumn weather. 

Thanks for Reading, Adam Cleary – Principal. 
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Thought for the Week 
 

Easter is the only time  
of the year when it is  

safe to put all your eggs  
in one basket. 



 

2023 SCHOOL COUNCIL 
 

President:  Tim Bye 

Deputy:   Lauren Sibio 

Secretary:  Wendy SideboƩom 

Treasurer:  Fiona Davis 

Members:         Adam Cleary, Sarah Tricarico, 

Jess Benton, Jeremy Lee, Jill Richardson, Sam      

PrenƟce and Jaclyn McCarty. 

 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

Term 2 

Tuesday 9 May from 6:30pm 

Tuesday 13 June from 6:30pm 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 25 July from 6:30pm 

Tuesday 5 September from 6:30pm 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 17 October from 6:30pm 

Tuesday 28 November from 6:30pm 

 
 

2023 SCHOOL PARENTS & FRIENDS 

President:  Angie Grills 

Secretary:  Amy Ellis 

Vice President: Georgina PrenƟce 

Members:         BernadeƩe O’Toole, Lexi 

Wright, Lauren Sibio, Jess Benton, Robyn Reynolds, 

Alice Evans, Emily Krake, Jacinta Allen, Rebecca 

Threlfall, Jayde Bannister, Brooke McLeod, Ebony 

Thorn, Fiona Davis and Erin Wilson. 

 

 

TERM 2 CALENDAR 2023 

April 

24th Pupil Free Day (Monday) 

25th Anzac Day Public Holiday (Tuesday) 
26th First Day of Term 2 (Wednesday)  

26th Library Books Due 
28th Open Day (Tours at 9am & 11:30am) 

28th CreaƟng, CulƟvaƟng & Caring & Congupna 

29th Congupna Cruzers Starts 
30th Bunnings BBQ (Sunday) 
 

May 

2nd  BSEM Parent InformaƟon Evening 

5th  School Cross Country 
5th   Open Day (Tours at 9am & 11:30am) 

8th  Leave for DOXA Camp - Gr 5/6 (Five days) 
19th CreaƟng, CulƟvaƟng & Caring & Congupna 

26th CreaƟng, CulƟvaƟng & Caring & Congupna 
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Holiday  
 

1.) Both hands are held flat 
& shoulder width apart  

 

2.) Fingers are poinƟng 
upwards & thumbs are 

facing inwards (poinƟng 
towards the opposite 

hand). 
 

2.) Move hands in small 
outwards circles.  

2023 Curriculum Day Schedule 
 

Term 2—Friday 16 June 2023 
Term 3—Friday 15 September 2023 
Term 4—Friday 17 November 2023 



We are BRAVE Awards 
 

Billy Bye - for being brave to have a go at all his      
athleƟcs acƟviƟes. Well done Billy!  
 
 

Freya Wright - for taking on feedback on her wriƟng 
and making improvements! Well done Freya!  
 
 

Eli Wright - for persevering when a learning acƟvity is 
challenging and trying his best. Well done Eli!  
 
 

William O’Toole - for asking the tricky quesƟons  
during discussion Ɵme.  

Kiwanis TERRIFIC KIDS of the week  
 

Jorden McCarty-Hill - for being an enthusiasƟc 
learner who respects others. Jorden is an inclusive, 
friendly student in the classroom and out in the yard. 
Well done Jorden!  
 
 

STEM Award 
 

Dusty Keeble - for showing a fantasƟc                     
understanding of her digital footprint.  
 

CHAPLAIN CHAMPION 
 

Billie Sibio – for being kind and looking out for others.  



PRIZE WINNERS 
1st: Sarah Wathen 2nd: Harriet PrenƟce 3rd: Zed Wilson  

4th: Laura Pullen 5th: Wendy SideboƩom 6th: Zac Gordon  
7th: Piper Rogers 8th: Josh Rogers 9th: Phoebe Newham  

10th: Julie Hunter 11th: Bowie Wilson 12th: Max Allen  
13th: Jordy Benton 14th: Zoe Heard 15th: Will Warner  

16th: Clark Peƫgrew 17th: Jyren McCarty-Hill 18th: Thea Stevens  
19th: Eli McLeod 20th: ScarleƩ Lee 21st: Jack Lee  

22nd: HarrieƩe Newham 23rd: Jaxon Krake 24th: Susan Miller  



The Student Voice Team would like to 
thank everyone for the gold donaƟons. 
They raised $89 which will go towards  

their first project.  








